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Shoreline property owners likely know the damage that 
ice can cause to inland lake shorelines. Each spring, Tip of 
the Mitt Watershed Council receives numerous calls from 
property owners who are frustrated with winter's outcome 
and are looking for advice on restoring their shorelines. 
While we cannot guarantee ice will not harm your shoreline, 
a better understanding of ice damage and strong shorelines 
help when considering post-winter actions. 

The most unmistakable form of ice damage is an ice berm. 
Ice berms are mounds of earth formed by the tremendous 
thrust action of a lake's ice sheet against the shore. Many 
shoreline property owners feel ice berms are unsightly, block 
their access to the lake and should be flattened to remediate 
their damaged land. Despite their appearance, ice berms 
can be very beneficial in their ability to limit contaminants 
and nutrient-rich runoff from entering the lake. They also 
harbor diverse plant species and protect against future 
damage, which is key as the most resilient shorelines have a 
greenbelt, or a buffer of native grasses, perennials and shrubs 
that stabilize and strengthen the shoreline. 

In high-energy inland lakes, fieldstone revetments are 
frequently used to further limit winter's destructive forces. 
While the size, composition and configuration may differ 
from place to place, smaller fieldstone (less than 10-12" 
diameter) is typically most effective at reducing shoreline 
damage. 

If you find your shoreline has a newly formed ice berm, 
consider the benefits of cultivating a healthier greenbelt 
or adding small fieldstone along the shoreline to prevent 
future ice damage. Please note, permits must be acquired 
from the Michigan Department of Environmental Quality 
(MDEQ) for shoreline work extending below the Ordinary 
High Water Mark (OHWM). If you are not sure if you need 
a permit, refer to www.michigan.gov/documents/deq/wrd-
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jpa-decision-tree_558235_7.pdf for more information or 
contact the MDEQ Water Resources Division Gaylord Field 
Office at 989-731-4920. 

If you have any questions regarding shoreline best 
management practices, please visit www.watershedcouncil.

org or call our office at (231)347-1181. Q__
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